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ETMD Board of Directors
Minutes - Wednesday, August 14, 2019
Minutes prepared by Nancy Borg
Present:  Bryan Laverriere, KBunk, Jim Bucar, ETA; Tom McCullom, South Berwick; Nancy Borg, ETA, Joe Yuhas, ETA, Tad Redway, Arundel, Ryan Sommer, Saco
Staff:  Carole Brush, Executive Director – ETA/ETMD

1. Welcome & Introductions – 8:39 a.m.
2. Minutes of June 2019 – motion by Joe to accept minutes, 2nd by Tom.  All in favor.
3. Financial - motion by Tom to accept minutes, 2nd by Brian.  All in favor.
· Ended year $5k above projection 
· 5K from Iron Man, $175 from Road to 50 Races received in July (FY 2020)
· Waiting on Biddeford, North Berwick, South Berwick and Kennebunk Dues
· Salary – June was added to July due to payroll cycle
· Income transfer from Reserves to Balance Budget
4. On Going & Proposed Project
· Close the Gap – still on hold as easements are being secured by Scarborough
· Over the River – Kevin S from Saco has not received a response from Pan Am to schedule a meeting.  Initial meeting will hope to include: Bob H, Kevin S, Greg T and Jim Bennett

· BTTS – Survey site work completed for Wells & North Berwick – Waiting for draft report from Sebago Technics.  Once reviewed, will set meeting with Kennebunk, Wells, North Berwick and Unitil.
· Tom presented some mock up maps showing lines of trails and alternative routes to travel to North Berwick town center.  After treatment plant, a bridge will be required to cross Great Works River (historical abutments are in place) Current trail corridor may present problems due to significant wetland and culverts.  May need to involve Army Corp of Engineers due to man mad environment causing these wet culverts.  May need to continue on unattractive utility line down to Eliot or keep on road route.
· ECG requested information regarding any proposed off-road route from Kittery to Eliot.  

· Once survey data reviewed & approved, colocation agreement needs to be brought back to table from KES to South Berwick with Unitil

5. How do we build the trail?
· MaineDOT capping any financial commitment to 400K per project along with a 100K & balance of funds needed for completion from community, estimate from MaineDOT is $1mm - $1.6mm per mile  
· Kennebunk Costs provided by Chris – 856 K per mile, 120K would be saved if KSB donated land
· TIF Funds not an option at this time.
· Need Creative Funding ideas – Research
i. Climate Change Organizations
ii. Road and Trail success stories from other locations
iii. Bike America as a resource
iv. Trail successes
· Bike /Trail Impact Fee for Real Estate Transactions?
· Fee for pulling permits?
· Southern Maine Conservation Collaborative – created an Advisory Council to reach out to local representatives and members. Can ETMD/ETA do the same?
6. Misc.

· Saco has 10K reserved each year for paving and trail work – Location near Sweetser will be reviewed in the fall.  Current estimate for paving 40K, $35k if done next Spring. 
· Kennebunk Turnpike Bridge in need of repair – Kennebunk has patched but will need more permanent repair.  Carole to reach out to HNTB, MTA and BIG to alert them to situation.
· Can ETA/ETMD volunteer for trail maintenance work – Insurance coverage is intact.
· Cape Arundel and ACT Spur Trail are underway – hopefully finished in the fall
· South Portland announced spur trail Broadway & Highland
· Due to Iron Man on Sunday, August 25, the OOB portion of the trail will be closed to the public.
7. Next Meeting –  September 11, 2019
8.  Adjourn – Motion to Adjourn – Jim, 2nd by Ryan – All Approved
9. Meeting Adjourned – 9:50am
